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Cape Fear 

MINUTES 
OF THE 

ONE HUNDRED AND FORTY FIFTH MEETING 
OF THE 

CAPE FEAR CONFERENCE OF ORIGINAL FREE WILL BAPTISTS 

HELD AT 
HOPEWELL FREE WILL BAPTIST CHURCH 

SMITHFIELD; NORTH CAROLINA 
NOVEMBER 9, 1999 

OFFICERS 
Moderator: The Reverend Fred Baker 

Assistant Moderator: The Reverend Roy Clifton 
Acting Secretary: The Reverend Phillip Boykin 
Assistant Secretary: The Reverend Scott Casey· 

Treasurer: The Reverend Sam Weeks 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
' Fred Baker, Roy Clifton, Phillip Boykin, Scott Casey, Sru;n Weeks, J. B. Caton 

STANDING BOARDS 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Raymond Godwin(2000), Mosbey Elmore (2001), Ray Warrick (2002), Ray G. Smith 

(2003), J.N. Bryant (2004) 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Bobby Tew (2000), Helen Coats (200 1), Martha Parsons (2002), Peyton Lee (2003) 

Gene Britt (2004) 

ORDAINING BOARD 
Phillip Boykin (2000), Frank Harrison (2001), Fred Baker (2002), Roy Clifton (2003), 

Sam Weeks (2004) · 

ORDAINED MINISTERS 
(P- Present, A- Absent, E- Excused) 

P Armstrong, Henry 
P Ard, Norman 

· E Carroll, Charlie 
P Casey, Scott 

P Baker, Fred 
A Barrow, William David 
P Benson, Swade 
P Blackmon, James Cecil 
P Bogel, Jim 
P Boling, Dewey C. 
P Boykin, Phillip 
P Ballance, Joe 
P Britt, Gene 
A Byrd, Raeford 174 

P Caton Jesse B. 
P Clifton, Roy 
P Coats, C. M. 
P Corbett, James 
P Fulcher, Jesse 
P Gonzalez, Edmundo 
P Hagrove, Wayne 
P Hanison, Frank 
E Hayes, Ronnie 
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Hogg, Atlas 
Johnson, Earl 
Kennedy, Dean 
Ledbetter, Michael 
Lee, John Raeford 
Markuson, AI 
McLamb, Tony 

· Massengill, John 
Miles, Edward 
Nowell, Billy 
Painter, Edward 
Parker, Wilson 
Phillips, Kenneth 
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LICENSED MINISTERS 

Pollock, Dennis 
Raper, W. BIJrkette 
Smith, Elijah Floyd 
Stanley, Hubert 
Tew, Bobby 
Thompson, Elmer 
van der Plas, Willem 
Van, Sexton 
Warrick, AI 
Weeks, Sam 

Holmes, Bobby- Yelverton Grove P Hamm, Otis- St. Marys Grove 
Martin, Gary- Riverside P Dabbs,Ken-Vandora Springs 
Seymour, Doug ~ Haymont P Hill, Roger - Powhatown 

PROCEEDINGS 
The One Hundred and Forty Fifth session of the Cape Fear Conference of Original Free 
Will Baptists convened at Hopewell Original Free Will Baptist Church Smithfield, N.C., 
on November 9, 1999. · 

The session was called to order by the Moderator, Rev. AI Markuson. The congre­
gation sang "He Keeps Me Singing," led by song leader Peyton Lee. Scripture and prayer 
were offered by Ken Dabbs, licensed minister from Vandorn Springs Free Will Baptist 
Church: He based his devotional on Proverbs 13:17. We were welcomed to the church by 
Rev. Scott Casey the pastor of Hopewell, the host church. The response was given by Rev. 
Henry Armstrong. -

The rules of the Credentials Committee were explained by Rev. Scott Casey as 
adopted by the One Hundred and Fourteenth Session of the Conference. These rules state: 
"In all future sessions of the Cape Fear Conference, the Credentials Committee shall be 
instructed to issue a badge of identification to all duly registered ministers, delegates, and 
visitors, and that no person be allowed to vote who does not properly display said badge. 
It is understood that visitors shall be grated all rights and priveleges except the right to 
vote. It shall be the duty of the Credentials Committee to explain the registration at the 
opening of the Cape Fear Conference." 

The Moderator asked the clerk to read the two(2) proposed Constitutional changes 
that the conference was asked to consider. After the reading, a motion was made and 
seconded to place both proposed changes on the table to be removed and discussed in the 
afternoon session.· The roll call of the officers, mnisters, standing boards, and churches 
was called out by the clerk. The Moderator recognized the visitors and welcomed them to 
the Conference. · 

The following temporary committees were appointed to serve during the session with 
the first person named serving as chairman of each committee: . 

Credentials Committee: Scott Casey, Doug Seymour, Bobby Holmes 
Temperance/Resolutions Committee: ·Jim Bogel, Edmundo Gonzalez, John Massengil 
Nominating Committee: Frank Harrison, AI Warrick, Roy Clifton 
Obituary Committee: Jesse Caton. Jesse Fulcher, Gene Britt 
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The Moderator, Rev. AI Markuson then gave his remarks to the conference. He spoke 
from Matthew 22:35. He challenged us to love one another and to uphold the word of 
God. He encouraged us to remember the harvest is so great but laborers are few. He told 
the group that in the latest statistics stating that l/2 of all the churches in the U.S. reported 
no new converts in 1998. There was not a single major city in the U.S. who reported more 
church members than 10 years ago. 70 churches in America close every week, 51,000 
people a week leave the church never to come back again. We need to be the Lighthouse 
for Christ in our neighborhoods. ' 

We then proceeded with the reports of the Denominational Ministries. The Rev. 
Leon Grubbs, President of the Convention ofOFWB came forward and spoke to us on the 
need to support our ministries and the overall work of Christ within the Original Free Will 
Baptist Denomination. He then introduced the representatives of the Ministries that were 
present and allowed them to speak on behal[of each organization. Those present were Dr. 
Bobby Taylor, Children's Home, Rev. AI Markuson, Home Missions, Rev. Bruce Dudley, 
Retirement Homes, Rev. Edmundo Gonzalez, Foreign Missions, Rev. Frank Harrison, 
Mount Olive College, Rev. John Williams, Cragmont, Rev. Grubbs then spoke to us on 
the work of the Convention of OFWB. The reports were enjoyed by all present. Rev. 
Harold Jones had recently been in the hospital so he was unable to attend and Rev. David 
Hansley was not present because of a revival meeting in the Piedmont region of our state. 

We were then given a small break asking everyone to come back into the sanctuary 
when they begin to hear the piano music, this will signal the start of our worship time. Our 
worship time began with the singing "At The Cross". The offering was taken and prayer 
was offered for God's blessings by Rev. James Corbett. The Moderator then turned the 
service over to the host church for special singing. Rev. AI Markuson then introduced 
Rev. Dean Kennedy the speaker for the conference, he also introduced Doug Seymour 
who was leading a new Blended Fellowship in Goldsboro. Doug then shared with the 
conference a song in which he used sign language to sing the song. After the song his 
family was called forward and the Executive Committee of the conference, members of 
the Home Mission Board and the pastor of the mother church, Haymont FWB Church 
were asked to come and lay hands on this family in prayer. After the prayer Rev. Kennedy 
spoke to the session. Rev. Kennedy spoke on Mark 4:3-8 challenging the conference to 
be sowers of God's word and not hearers only. His message asked us to be faithful to 
God's Word and multiply. The best way to multiply is to be a mother church as Haymount 
has. His message was inspiring and gave all at the conference a great deal to consider. 

Rev. Scott Casey then gave instruction on lunch and closed us in prayer giving the 
blessing for the meal as he prayed. 

AFfERNOON SESSION 
The afternoon session began with singing, "Lily ofthe Valley", by song leader Peyton 

Lee. Otis Hamm then lead the group in our devotional, he is a licensed minister from St. 
Mary's OFWB Church. He used Jonah3:5-10 as his text, sharing with us to stop and 
listen to the Lord. He asked us to stop and smell the blessings not the roses. We need to 
praise God for his blessings and also we need to be ready for these blessings. He closed 
his devotional inprayer. , 

Rev. Fred Baker, Assistant Moderator then lead the afternoon session. He spoke to 
the group on the Lighthous~: movement of prayer. It is a nationwide attempt to pray for 
every person in the United States to accept Jesus Christ as their savior. He outlined the.3 
main goals: 
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Cape Fear 
I. Prayer - Talk to God about your neighbor before you talk to your neighbor about God. 
2. Care for them- Get to know them and let them know your prayers for them. 3. Share 
- Share the gospel to those who need Him. There will be a lighthouse that will be given 
to each church in our conference to keep for one month, reminding them of this movement 
and to pray to be a lighthouse in our community for Christ. 
The Moderator then asked for the reports of all the Standing Boards of the Conference: 
Executive Committee: Rev. Phillip Boyking (See Report) · · · 
Ordaining Council: Rev. Frank Harrison (See Report) 
Cape Fear Ministers: Rev. Billy Nowell (See Report) 
Cape Fear Youth and Board of Education: Mrs. Martha Parsons (See Report) 

The reports of the temporary committees were given as follows: 
Temperance/Resolutions: Rev. Jim Bogel (See Report) 
Credentials: Rev. Scott Casey (See Report) 
Obituary: Rev. Jesse Fulcher (See Report) 
Nominating: Rev. Frank Harrison (See Report) 

In our business session the moderator called for Old Business. The Moderator asked the 
clerk to read the first proposed change to the Constitution that was on the table. A motion 
was made and properly seconded to remove the Constitutional Change off the table. The 
motion was voted upon and approved. . A motion was properly made and seconded to 
accept the first change. After some discussion the motion was voted upon and passed. The 
Moderator then asked the clerk to read the second change to the constitution. After the · 
reading a motion was made and properly seconded to accept the second change. After 
some discussion on the motion it was voted upon and accepted. The Moderator then called 
for any further Old Business, there being none he then called for New Business. The 
Moderator invited any minister who wished to join the conference to make their intentions 
known at this point. There were three ministers who joined the Conference, they were Dan 
Jordan, Joe Balhince, and Joe Myrick. Upon a proper motion and second to accept these 
men, a vote was taken and they were accepted in the Conference and given the right hand 
of fellowship by the Moderator. There was then a discussion on helping Riverside FWB 
Church who is in our Conference and had been damaged by the recent flooding from 
Hurricane Floyd. The Treasurer then was asked to give his report. (See Report) After his 
report a motion was made to accept it and seconded. The motion passed.· A motion was. 
made to add an additional $500.00 to the $500.00 the Union Meeting had voted to give to 
Riverside. The motion met with a proper second and the motion was approved. A motion 
was then made and properly seconded to give a rising vote of thanks to Rev. AI Markuson 
who was our moderator the past 2 years. The motion passed. 

A motion was then made that all unfinished business be left to the Executive. Com­
mittee. That motion was properly seconded and approved. With this, a motion was made, 
properly seconded, and passed to adjourn. Closed in prayer by Rev. Henry Armstrong. · 
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REPORT OF THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

1. ·Board of Trustees: Mr. J. N. Bzyant tenn expires 2004 
2. Board of Education: Rev. Gene Britt tenn expires 2004 
3. Board of Ordination: Dr. Sam Weeks tenn expires 2004 
4. Officers for 1999-2000 

Moderator 
Asst. Moderator 
Secreta!)' 
Asst. Secretazy 
Treasurer 

Respectfully submitted, 
Frank Harrison - Chainnan 
AI Warrick 
Roy Clifton 

Rev. Fred Baker 
Rev. Roy Clifton 
Rev. Phillip Boykin 
Rev. Scott Casey 
Dr. Sam Weeks 

RESOLUTIONffEMPERANCE COMMITTEE REPORT . 
1. That we, as a conference, ecourage and support by prayer, the new outreach and calling 
of Brother Doug Seymour and his family. Further, let it be resolved that we as a conference, 
continue to support by prayer and provisions, as possible, the recovezy needs of our sister 
church, Riverside OFWB. 
-The Resolution was met with the proper motion and second. The resolution was passed by 
the session. 

2. Be it resolved that the 144th session give a rising vote of appreciation and thanks to all 
those officials of both the Cape Fear Conference and the Convention of Original Free Will 
Baptists for all the work done this past year. We also would like to encourage the newly 
elected officials who will carzy on the work for the next year. Be it futher"resolved that a 
rising vote be given to Hopewell OFWB Church for their marvelous support in hosting the 
Conference today. 
-The Resolution was met with the proper motion and seconded. The Resolution wa5 passed 
by the session. 
Respectfully submitted; 
Jim Bagel - Chainnan 
Edmundo Gonzalez 
John Massengale 

THE CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE FOR 1998 
Cape Fear Ministers Present 30 
Ministers Excused by Letter 12 
Delegates 23 
Visitors 21 
Licensed Ministers 5 
Total in Attendance 79 

Respectfully submitted, 
Rev. Scott Casey, Chainnan, Doug Seymour, Bobby Holmes 
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OBITUARY COMMITTEE 
The Reverend Jessie Fulcher opened the report by asking the Conference to re­

member all those who have passed away in the past year. He then lead the group in reading 
from II Timothy4:7-11. After some comments he announced to the Conference that there 
has not been any ministers from our ' 
Conference to have passed away since our last meeting. He closed the report in prayer. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jessie Caton, Chairman 
Jessie Fulcher 
Gene Britt 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT FOR CONFERENCE 1119/99 
The Executive Committee met on November 11, 1998 at Vandora Springs FWB 

Church with Rev. Chris Casey and with Vandora Springs to discuss some issues they were 
facing. After much discussion, and prayer the issues were resolved and the meeting closed 
in prayer. 

The Executive Committee of the Cape Fear Conference met at Lee's Chapel OFWB 
Church on January 4, 1999. Present for the meeting was AI Markuson, Fred Batcer, Phillip 
Boykin, and Sam Weeks. J .B. Caton was. absent due to a funeial. The meeting was opened 
in prayer by Fred Baker. ·The 
President called for the reading of the minutes from the Cape Fear Conference meeting in 
November. After some discussion and some corrections, the minutes were approved as 
read. It was suggested that from now on the listing of officers and board members in the 
yearbook would reflect the new officers and board members for the coming year-instead 
of the officers at the time of the meeting. Ii was noted that anyone reading the minutes 
would assume that the officers and board members listed will be the officers and board 
members for the next year. It was also noted because of the need for a brief history, for 
all the pastors who have passed away in the past year, that the Obituary Committee be 
informed of their duties as early as possible for the next conference. It was even suggested 
that each church be given a space on the Conference Annual Letter to include information 
on the death of a pastor or Executive Committee member. 

In New Business a motion wasmade by Fred Baker and seconded by Sam Weeks to 
revise the Conference Annual Letter sent out to each church. Some. suggestions were 
given, but the Executive Committee will finalize the revisions at their next meeting. The 
motion was passed. The clerk was instructed that if possible we need to make the program 
for the Conference available to those attending the August Union Meeting. It was also 
suggested we place the program in the FWB Magazine as early as possible. . Some dis­
cussion followed on how we could help the current financial situation of the conference. 
It was suggested we increase the contributions by each church to $50.00 per hundred 
member for each church. No official decision was made until we know more information 
about the future of our Union Meetings. A motion was made by Sam Weeks that the 
Executive Committee suggests to the Union Meeting of our Conference that the Union 
Meeting on August 28th · 
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be moved to Sunday Night August 29th at Lee's Chapel FWB Church, and this meeting 
will be a Conference wide Camp Meeting/Revival: This meeting will be held with Rev. 
Frank Harrison the Evangelist, Robert's Grove FWB Church in charge of special music, 
a possible Conference wide Youth Choir to sing and Mr. Peyton Lee leading the con­
gregational songs. The Moderator of the Conference will be The Master of Ceremonies 
at this meeting. The motion was met with a proper second and it was passed. 

The Executive Committee then discussed the opening on the Board of Ordination of 
the Conference. The Rev.·Billy Nowell resigned the appointment that will end in 1999. 
A motion was made and properly seconded that Rev. Henry Armstrong fill the unexpired 
term until the 1999 Conference meeting. The motion passed. The Treasurers Report was 
given by Rev. Phillip Boykin and the report was approved as read. There being no further 
business, the meeting was.closed in prayer by Sam Weeks. 

The Cape Fear Executive Committee met on August 8, 1999 at Lee's Chapel FWB 
Church. Attending the meeting were the Revs. AI Markuson, Fred Baker, Jessie Caton, 
Sam Weeks; and Phillip Boykin. The meeting was opened in prayer by Jessie Caton. The 
Moderator asked the clerk to read the minutes from our last meeting. The minutes were 
approved as read. The Treasurer gave his report and it was accepted as read. 

The committe'e began the discussion about the Cape Fear Conference on November 9, 
1999 at HoP.ewell FWB Church, registration will begin at 8:30a.m. and the meeting will 
begin at 9:00a.m. A motion was made that at the Conference meeting that a revision in 
the constitution be announced and voted upon. The revision wit'! state: The Conference 
will ask that each church contribute $50.00 for each 100 members or fraction therof, 100 
members and less $50.00, 101-199 members $100.00, 200-299 members $150.00, ect. 
The motion was.made by Fred Baker and seconded by Jessie Caton the motion was 
approved. A motion was made by Fred Baker and seconded by Sam Weeks that the Clerk 
of the Conference send each Church Clerk and Pastor a letter stating any major changes 
and/or motions that are made at the Conference. Also in the hitter a suggestion will be· 
made that the changes and/or motions be read at each churches next regularly scheduled 
business Conference. The motion was voted upon and approved. 

·The Executive Committee was informed that the Cape Fear Conference is entitled to 
8 representatives from our Conference and 8 representatives from the Union to the Con­
vention of Original Free Will Baptists on September 14-16. The Convention is asking that 
each Conference pay the registration fee for these delegates even if they are not appointed. 
The treasurer was then instructed to pay the fee and the Executive Committee will try and 
secure the delegates. After this discussion a motion was made by Sam Weeks and 
seconded by Fred Baker that the Cape Fear Conference representative to the Executive­
Committee ofthe Convention of Original Free Will Baptists be a member of the Executive 
Committee of the Conference. The reason for this motion is to help the Executive 
Committee of our Conference to be informed on what the convention is doing and asking 
of our Conference. The motion was voted upon and approved. , 

The committee then turned its attention to the planning of the I 45th se~sion of the 
Cape Fear Conference, November 9, 1999 at Hopewell FWB Church. The committee 
appointed the speakers and the temporary committees to serve at the next Conference. A 
letter and a poster will be made and sent to each church giving them information about our 
Camp Meeting in August. There being no further business a motion was made and 
properly seconded that we dismiss, the motion was approved and we were closed in prayer 
by Sam Weeks. 180 
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The Executive Committee met on September 30, 1999 with the deacon board and the 
pastor of Riverside FWB Church. The committe discussed with this group some conflicts 
they were having and gave them some direction and committed to pray for the church and 
its minsitry. 

, The Executive Committee met on November 6, 1999 at Robert's Grove FWB Church 
with Rev. Dean Kennedy, pastor of Haymont FWB Church. The committee needed to 
clarity some information concerning the new work that Haymont is sponsoring. After 
much discussion the committee appreciates Haymont on mothering this new work and will 
work with their church to help it to be successful. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
AI Markuson, Moderator 
Phillip Boykin, Clerk 

BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION REPORT 
1. February 10, 1999 letters were sent to all our churches reference the Sunday School 
Institute March 6, 1999 at Mount Olive College. 
2. We gave one scholarship. It went to Jennifer Stanley from Tee's Chapel Church. 
3. We are planning a workshop for some time in January or February. Time and place to 
be announced later. Title of workshop will be "Jesus On Leadership". ' 

CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGES AT CONFERENCE 
1. OLD VERSION: Article II. Representation:' Each church shall represent with one 
delegate for each one hundred members or fraction thereof. The delegation from each: 
church shall carry to the, Conference a letter certifYing their appointment, and giving the 
statistics and financial condition of the church, together with a statement~of all funds 
received and disbursed for denomination and benevolent purpose during the year. 
NEW VERSION: Article II. Representation: Each church shall represent with one dele­
gate for each one hundred members or fraction thereof. Each church will return the Annual. 
Report with all the information requested. This report should list all designated delegates 
who will be representing their church at the Conference. , 

2. OLD VERSION: Article V .. Finance: Each church is required to send to the Annual 
Session of the Conference $25.00 for each 100 members or fraction thereof, 100 members 
or less $25.00, 101-199 $50.00 ect. 
NEW VERSION: Each church is required to send io the Annual Session of the Conference 
$50.00 for each 100 members or fraction thereof, 100 members or less $50.00, 101-199. 
$100.00, ect. 
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Report of the Ordaining Council of the Cape Fear Conference 
November 9, 1998 

The Ordaining Board of the Cape Fear Conference met on November 10, 1998 at 
Tee's Chapel FWB Church at 3:00 p.m. 

Mr. Doug Seymour, a member of Haymount Church, was examined for license and 
was appproved. · 

Mr. Otis Hamm, a member of St. Mary's Grove, was examined for license and was 
, approved. . · · · 

· The Reverend Joe Myrick was cleared to serve as pastor of Palmer Memorial Church. 
(He is a member of the Western Conference.) · 

The Ordaining Board met on January 25, 1999, at the First Free Will Baptist Church 
in Smithfied, NC 

The Reverend Joe Ballance, a member of the Western Conference, was cleared to 
serve as pastor of Yelverton Grove Free Will Baptist Church. 

The Reverend Donnie Massey, member of the Western Conference, was cleared to 
serve as pastor of Faith Free Will Baptist Church. 

Mr. Ken Dabbs, a member of Vandorn Springs Free Will Baptist Church, was ex-
amined by the Board and approved for license. · 

, Mr. Roger Hill, a member of Powhatan Free Will Baptist Church, met with the Board 
and was approved for license. , 

The Board met on May 24, 19.99 at the First Free Will Baptist Church, in Smithfield, 
NC. . 

Mr. Melvin Coolidge met with the board to discuss the proess of becoming a licensed 
minister. No action was taken. · 

The Board met on August 23, 1999. No business came before the Board. 
The Board met on October 25, 1999 at the First Free Will Baptist Church in Smith­

field, NC. 
By motion, Mr. Otis Hamm was given pelmission to continue his work at Covenant 

Church in Fayetteville, NC, and will be supervised by the Reverend Fred Baker. 
· . . · . . Respectfully submitted, 

Frank R:·Harrison, Secretary 

Cape Fear Ministers Meeting 
The Cape Fear Ministers met on January 24, 1999 at 1st FWB Church in Smithfield 

with 19 ministers present. Our devotional was lead by Otis Hamm. The program was 
given by Rev. Bruce Dudley, the Director of the FWB Retirement Board. He gave us the 
history of the Retirement Board and the long range plans. He reminded us that we are all 
heading toward retirement and we need to help those in need now. We all enjoyed the 
program.· 

The Cape Fear Ministers met on May 24, 1999 at 1st FWB Church in Smithfield wjth 
14 ministers present. The devotional was given by Ken Dabbs. The program was turned 
over to Rev. AI Markuson, Director of Home Missions and Evangelism. He stressed to the 
group of the need in America for Christ stating that we have the 3rd largest pqpulation of 
unbelievers in the world. He stated the goal for Mission America is to share the gospel to 
every person in the United States by the end of the year 2000. After much discussion and 
questions, the meeting was closed in prayer and enjoyed by all. 

182 



Cape Fear 
The Cape Fear Ministers met on August 23, 1999 at 1st FWB Church in Smith­

field with 16 ministers present. Our devotional was lead by Rev. Joe Ballance. Our 
program was then turned over to Rev. David Hansley, the General Administrator for our 
Denomination. He spoke to us about the need to stand together as a group of ministers and 
a denomination. He gave the group a folder with information concerning the "Celebrate 
Jesus 2000" movement and how we need to get involved with this national movement of 
prayer. Everyone enjoyed the program. 

The Cape Fear Ministers met on October 25, 1999 at 1st FWB Church in Smithfield 
with I 0 ministers present. Our devotional was lead by Roger Hill. The program was Dr. 
Bobby Taylor of the FWB Children's Home. He spoke to us on his 18 years of experience 
at the Home and how it has changed and how it is still the same. He shared with the group 
the 5 step program for the children and his personal goals for the Home. After discussion 
and question the meeting was closed in prayer. 
Submitted by: 
The Reverend Billy Nowell 

Treasurer's Report 
November 2, 1998 - November 8, 1999 

I. Balance on hand as ofNovember 2, 1998 
ll. Receipts 

1998 Conference (offering and letters) 
1998 Conference (late) and 11/98 Union 
Union offerings and letters (Jan/ May/Aug/Oct) 
Total Receipts: 

Total to account for: 
lll. Disbursements: 

American Red Cross 
Conf!Union Expenses 

(postage, travel, bank fees, honorariums) 
Foreign Missions 
Foreign Missions (Kosovo Relief fund) 
Home Missions 
Education Scholarship (Jennifer Stanley) 
Convention of OFWB (Delegate Registration fees) 

Total Disbursements: 
IV. Balance on hand as ofNovember 8, 1999 

$987.00 
$885.00 
$2325.22 
$4197.22 

$100.00 

$706.71 
$439.35 
$300.00 
$439.35 
$500.00 
$240.00 

$2725.41 

(Out of this balance 631.09 is in the Education Fund) 
V. Funds Obligated, but not disbursed: -

Riverside $500.00 
Foreign Missions - Oct 30 Union $55.93 
Home Missions - Oct 30 Union $55.92 
Total Obligated: $611.85 

$1384.94 

$5582.16 

$2856.75 

VI. Funds available to Conference for spending as ofNov. 8,1999: $1613.81 
VII. Formula for disubursments: 

Missions= 25% (half to Foreign and half to Home) 
Christian Education Fund = 20% 
Union and Conferences expenses = 55% 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sam Weeks, Treasurer 
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I GAIN LOSS I 
CHURCHES 

1999 
Active Inactive Baptism Letter Other Deceased Letter Other 

Net Sunday Avg.SS Ave.MW 
Membership Chan2e School Attend. Attend. 

Cape Fear Conference 
Bethel 136 69 67 3 2 0 4 I 0 136 82 59 71 
Casevs Chapel 138 84 50 0 0 0 3 I 0 134 58 40 75 
Cross Ridge 65 7 58 0 0 0 0 0 0 65 15 
Covenant of the Deaf 14 II 4 0 0 I 0 0 0 15 10 10 15 
Faith 141 61 86 5 3 0 2 0 0 147 95 76 90 
Goldsboro, First 221 102 117 4 0 I 7 0 0 219 97 90 95 
Haymount 155 24 0 8 4 0 0 183 70 59 102 
Hopewell 247 I 2 0 6 I 0 243 102 67 91 
Johnston Union 162 6 9 0 3 I 0 173 122 75 100 
Lanwood 68 65 2 7 I 0 3 0 75 63 50 50 
Lee's Chapel 355 3 3 0 4 0 0 357 160 125 140 
Mount Olive 7 7 
Oak Grove 164 3 2 0 4 0 0 163 128 50 65 
Palmer Memorial 62 56 115 0 0 0 I I 4 56 51 42 50 
Pleasant Grove 190 92 2 5 0 0 I 0 196 92 66 90 
Powhatan 286 0 35 0 4 6 0 311 135 110 130 
Riverside 114 2 0 2 I 0 0 117 70 60 100 
Robert's Grove 228 8 4 0 I 0 0 239 158 Ill 126 
Shady Grove 276 7 2 0 6 2 0 277 90 70 90 
Smithfield First 56 56 32 0 4 0 0 3 0 56 30 18 40 
Smyrna 172 3 4 0 I 2 0 176 93 78 90 
St. Mary's Grove 228 207 34 8 13 0 7 I 0 241 91 63 120 
St. Paul 167 96 71 6 0 0 3 3 0 167 121 65 65 
Steven's Chapel 105 193 34 3 2 I 3 0 0 108 32 30 60 
Tee's Chapel 338 341 33 8 8 0 7 6 0 341 214 152 188 
Vandora Springs 101 63 41 6 4 0 2 2 3 104 94 32 62 
West Clinton 28 28 50 0 0 0 0 0 0 28 28 20 25 
Wooten's Chapel 195 113 92 I 9 0 0 0 0 205 96 65 95 
Yelverton Grove 131 60 72 3 5 0 5 2 0 132 96 60 55 
Cape Fear Totals 4550 1704 956 108 123 14 78 36 7 4671 2478 1743 2295 


